Los Ojos de la Familia

#### LA VISTA Newsletter

February 14, 2018

## 2018 H.O.P.E. Scholars





#### <u> Congratulations H.O.P.E. Scholars!</u>

We've selected two stellar students for this semester's \$3000 H.O.P.E. Scholarship, and we're excited to tell you about them. This scholarship is awarded to students with the highest levels of academic achievement, determination and drive, leadership skills, and community involvement.

Meet our two HOPE recipients:

### Monserat Rodriguez-Rico

Monserat is a senior at Rio Rancho High School who is active in the community whether it be through community service or musically. She has played the violin for over nine years, and she rehearses weekly with the Albuquerque Youth Symphony, where she is the President. Monserat also serves as the president of her school's Key Club and as the reporter for her schools National Honor Society chapter. This past year she was able to implement service projects at her school, including a banquet to thank the custodians and a carnival to encourage interaction between senior citizens and elementary school children. Monserat hopes to study

psychology in college and become a forensic psychologist. She would also like to serve in the Peace corps in the future and work for the FBI. She enjoys spending time with her family, hiking, and reading books.





Anthony Rudy Abeyta

Anthony Abeyta is a senior at Salpointe Catholic High School. He has maintained a 4.1 GPA while participating in the National Honors Society, Varsity football, and Assistateens. He also has created his own community service organization Renew4 that focuses on helping the impoverished in the Albuquerque and Tucson communities.



# UPCOMING EVENT ALERT

Mark your Calendar!



Los Ojos de la Familia

Phone: 505-362-6073 | Fax: 505-792-2399 Email: assistance@losojosdelafamilia.org www.losojosdelafamilia.org



